CHAIRMAN`S REPORT

In this, the second edition of our new style parish newsletter, I would first like to thank those of you who have commented favourably on the first. There is a great deal going on in our parish at the present time, and the Council relies very much on the newsletter to keep residents informed. We would therefore ask you to be sure to look through the pages of each copy you receive, read the articles, and, of course, see if you can support the local businesses supporting us via their advertisements. True, our website is also now up and running, and you can equally find a great deal of information and news on it, but for current events and items of interest, the newsletter is the better medium. Nevertheless, do check out the website and its many links, on www.upwellpc.co.uk.

As promised, we now have three new notice boards in place on the front wall of Upwell village hall, and they are meant to serve the whole parish. We would particularly like the organisers or secretaries of any local groups or societies to use the Community Events board. You need only pass a copy of your information to the Clerk, Kate Cobley, or to me, and the details will be pinned up for you. Equally, the Job Vacancy board is up and ready, and we strongly encourage local businesses and employers to take advantage of it. This is a free service, and again, the contact is the Clerk.

In this newsletter you will find reports and information on several subjects that we know are matters of concern in our parish. For instance, we report on police activity and progress with regard to the problems of anti-social behaviour, vandalism and criminal damage from which we have been suffering for most of this last year in particular – there IS some progress at last! Related to this we are including a section on Home Watch, which is the West Norfolk version of Neighbourhood Watch. Establishing this scheme wherever possible within our parish is a specific item of the parish plan, so I do hope as many people as possible will be prepared to be members of any new scheme established. Please read the detail.

I have written a major feature on the Village hall in Upwell, now that its refurbishment is virtually complete. It is recognised now as one of the best in Norfolk, and what the Management Committee now wishes to do, above all else, is to encourage people to use it. As you will read within the article, there are lots of opportunities during the week for new interest groups. All the work has been done for the benefit of the community as a whole, - so, if you have not visited the hall of late, please do!

The Council has, in addition to its normal pattern of meetings, some 12 working sub-groups at this time. The object of each is to further progress on a particular aspect of the parish plan, as published last year. When it is appropriate, progress of each of these groups will be included in the newsletter. As an example, we are including an article on recycling in this edition. Most of the work on this matter is already complete, so that we are now interested principally in ensuring that local residents know what they need to know in this subject. To that end, your newsletter should contain an enclosure, called Streetscene Services, which gives you a comprehensive list of contact numbers accessible to all of us, covering a very wide range of possible problems or enquiries. This list is well worth keeping, for it provides short cuts to people and information – I invite you to look at it carefully. Also, within the text of the article on Recycling, which you will find in these pages, there are some points of information which we have been asked to emphasise, by Borough Council Waste Management officers.

I am well aware of a large number of events that are planned in and around the parish as we lead up to Christmas, and I wish the organisers success in all of them! You should receive this newsletter on Wednesday the 12th December, and it is therefore opportune for me to wish you, on behalf of all your councillors as well as myself, all the joy of Christmas in whatever way you like to celebrate it. I express the hope, too, that 2008 will be a  peaceful and productive year for all of us – I look forward to your helping your council help you!

Neil Morgan

Council Chairman

